
Minutes of the Deeping St James Parish Council Finance and General Purposes Committee held 
on Thursday 13 October 2011 at 8.15 pm in the Meeting Room at The Institute.  

Present:-  Councillor  Wallis  as  Chair,  presided  over  Councillors  Barber,  Baxter,  Blessett,  Gilbert, 
Pelling, Shinkins and Stevens (arrived @ 8.20).

23.12 To receive apologies for absence.
There were none

24.12 To receive declarations of interest, if any.
There were none

25.12 To adopt the Minutes of the previous meeting held on 21 July 2011 (enclosed) 
It was proposed, seconded and agreed to adopt the minutes.

26.12 To  receive  a  report  on  progress  in  relation  to  matters  arising  not  dealt  with 
elsewhere on the agenda.
The Clerk reported that it was not possible for the Parish Council to purchase Premium 
Bonds.  It  was also reported that  the legislation which may provide for  precept  and 
budget capping of Parish Councils was still going through Parliament. Any effect on the 
Parish Council  would not be known until November at the earliest which might then 
require the Council to review any budget that has been set.

27.12 To receive a  report  on estimated outturn figures of  the Council’s  Budget  for 
2011/12 
The Clerk explained the estimated outturn figures and it was noted that, after taking 
account  of a contingency of £8,000, it  was expected that the Council’s  balances at 
31/3/2012 would be approx £44,500 (of which 30,000 is money held in reserves). If the 
contingency is not needed then this could be available to help reduce expenditure in 
future years and / or contribute to other Council projects.

28.12 To receive the recommendations made by Committees along with other budget 
estimates for 2012/13 and make a recommendation for consideration at Council 
on 27 October 2011 to set the Council’s precept on 25 November 2011 (details 
enclosed)
The Clerk explained that  an additional  sum of  £160.00 needed to be added to the 
figures originally provided for Cemetery Maintenance now that the contractor’s figures 
had been received. This increased the overall budget to £110,095.00 which the Clerk 
went through in detail with all those present. This included making a contribution from 
balances to reserves of £6,000 to cover election costs reducing the need to make a 
budget provision for this each year and therefore reducing future precept requirements.
After using £3,891.00 of the Council’s  balances to reduce the amount required and 
after allowing for estimated Income the amount required for the Council Tax precept is 
£97,549.00.  This is  an increase of  £8,405 from the current  year  or  9.4%.  This will 
increase the Council Tax for a Band D property by approx £3.29 to approx £39.83 – an 
increase of approx. 9.%.
The  Clerk  advised  that  there  is  no  provision  in  the  budget  to  contribute  to  the 
Community Payback Team coming into the village.
It was unanimously agreed to recommend the Council’s Budget for 2012/13 to be 
as shown on the enclosed details and that the precept should be £97,549.00. 
This  will  be decided by Full  Council  at  the appropriate  time in  November  or 
December.

The Clerk advised that the actual increase in the amount payable may differ once the 
Band D equivalent figure is received from South Kesteven during October. Additionally 
there may be a need to revisit this issue once the proposed capping legislation comes 
into force.

29.12 To decide the date of the next meeting.
If required, this was provisionally set as 17 November 2011








